
 
 

 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

I know many of you will have questions following the government’s announcement about the 

closure of UK schools from the end of the day tomorrow.  

Please be aware that we/schools only found out at the same time as the rest of the country - 

we had no advance warning and have received no further details as yet.  

We are expecting to receive information later today and once we have received this and have 

a clear understanding of what will happen we will communicate this to you.  

 

Please can I ask all parents to refrain from asking staff this morning about what is happening, 

as we only know the same as the rest of you at this stage. 

 

Please can I also ask that you only call the office today in an emergency or if you have a 

safeguarding concern or you need to report your child’s absence. This is so that staff can 

concentrate on addressing and preparing for the closure.  

At the moment there are plenty of rumours being circulated in the media and on social media 

but they are not based on official guidance. As stated yesterday we are working as fast as we 

can to get ready for this change.  

Thank you all for your support at this very difficult time. 

 

Kind regards, 

 

 

Iain Witts 

Executive Headteacher 

(Kingsnorth and Brenzett CE Primary Schools and Kingsnorth English Hub) 
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